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GREAT BASIN COLLEGE 
Institutional Advisory Council 

Thursday, November 16, 2023   7:00 am (PST) 
 

MEETING MINUTES 
 (approved at 4/11/24 GBC IAC Meeting) 

 
Call to Order and Roll Call - IAC Chair John Tierney called the meeting to order at 7:01 am and 
requested a roll call.     
 
GBC IAC Members Present: Terri Clark, Caroline McIntosh, Dave Roden, Stacy Smith, John Tierney 
 
GBC IAC Members Absent:  Billie Crapo, Barbara Gallagher Kidwell 
 
GBC and NSHE Staff Present:  Natalie Brown, Becky Coleman, Amber Donnelli, Mardell Dorsa, Mary 
Doucette, Joyce Helens, Jake Rivera, Sam Spearing, Karl Stevens, Mary Swetich 
 
Public Comment:  No public comment. 
 
Approval of Minutes:  Dave Roden made a motion to approve the minutes of the GBC IAC meeting on 
September 21, 2023; Caroline McIntosh seconded the motion; the motion was approved. 
 
GBC IAC Chair Report:  Chair Tierney reported on the early educator teacher’s conference. There were 
116 participants.  Chair Tierney will be communicating with the superintendents about a $1,250 
stipend for 1st and 2nd year teachers if they choose to be a part of a mentoring program from January 
to June. The stipend may be available for 3rd and 4th year teachers who are interested as well.   
 
GBC IAC Member Report:  Ms. Terri Clark verified the date of the holiday event.  They will have a 
sensory sensitive Santa for those in the community who have sensory challenges.  The hospital is also 
promoting mammography through the end of the year.   
 
Ms. Caroline McIntosh thanked the college for the work they have done with the CTE.  Meetings have 
happened and an industry workforce training survey has been done.  Dual Credit is the priority now.  
Superintendent Adam Young has offered space at the high school for its construction trades.  Ms. 
McIntosh stated that she was alarmed at the recent meeting that was held regarding the GBC 
presidential search with the Chancellor and Board chair.  The meeting was too hastily put together 
and not transparent.   
 
Mr. Dave Roden reported that work on the man camp for the Lithium mine is moving forward.  There 
is a possibility that a railroad spur will be built at the airport so that the lithium can be brought there 
to be shipped out.  They could also start sending the lithium out directly from the mine site to the 
Panasonic plant in Reno. 



Ms. Stacy Smith reported that Nye County has a new school superintendent.  His name is Joe Gent.  
He is a local educator and administrator



declines. Just as just as an example. Dr. Spearing and VP Rivera met with Nevada Gold this week and 
they are concerned about filling over 140 positions.  With the positive job outlook in Elko, enrollment 
at the Elko campus will require new approaches to increasing Elko seats, as well as the challenge of 
recruiting faculty in high demand job areas such as diesel, which led to less sections being taught. Dual 
enrollment shifted downward towards the end of the pandemic, when we lost over 200 Nevada State 
High School Online students that live in the Las Vegas area. At one time, we were teaching over 400 
Nevada State High School online students. GBC lost some of those online Nevada State High School 
students to CSN because CSN was able to offer the in-person classes that students wanted that 
particular experience during that transition from pre pandemic to post pandemic.  GBC just didn't 
have the resources to regain those dual enrollment students at Nevada State High School. 
Affordability of dual enrollment has also been a factor impacting many of our dual enrollment sites.  
As President Helens indicated earlier about funding the COLA increases, the college faced a temporary 





overview of the work plan, overview of the current funding formula and plan schedule of 
meetings. For those interested in following the work of the committee, agendas are 
posted on NSHE’s website, along with links for public viewing. The next quarterly board 
meeting will be held November 30 – December 1, 2023. On November 30, the Workforce 
Committee will meet and all NSHE institutions, including GBC, will provide updates and 
highlights regarding workforce programs.” 

 
Call for new business.  There was no new business.   
 
Meeting was adjourned at 8:21 am. 
 
 

 

 


